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Municipal Water District
OMWD Wraps Up Year-Long Construction Project Along El Camino Real

Encinitas, CA—Olivenhain Municipal Water District’s Board of Directors unanimously approved today the filing of a notice
of completion for the El Camino Real Potable Water Pipeline Replacement and Green Bike Lane Striping Project. After over a
year of collaboration with the City of Encinitas, OMWD has officially turned the project over to the city. The city will now
begin the repaving and bike lane striping portion of the project.

OMWD replaced approximately 4,700 linear feet of existing 12-inch diameter potable water pipeline along North El Camino
Real from Encinitas Boulevard to Garden View Road and approximately 650 linear feet of existing 12-inch diameter pipeline
between Via Molena and Mountain Vista Drive. The pipelines were originally installed in 1961 and 1974. Water service
lines and fire hydrant laterals served by the existing pipelines were also replaced.

“Proactive maintenance is a big part of what we do,” said OMWD Board President Larry Watt. “Replacing aging
infrastructure before it breaks helps to avoid emergencies, which are more costly and more impactful to customers.”

Construction was originally planned to occur at night for the entire project to reduce traffic impacts. However, capitalizing
on the reduced traffic as a result of the statewide stay-at-home order, OMWD was able to shift construction to the daytime
for a portion of the project. Working during the day is more efficient and safer than night work, and minimized noise
impacts to the surrounding neighbors.

“It was very important to us from the outset of the project to mitigate its impacts to the community, while also keeping
costs down,” said Watt. “To that end, the partnership with the City of Encinitas was critical. They coordinated closely with
us every step of the way.”
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Olivenhain Municipal Water District is a public agency providing water, wastewater services, recycled water,
hydroelectricity, and operation of Elfin Forest Recreational Reserve. Organized in 1959, OMWD currently serves
approximately 87,000 customers over 48 square miles in northern San Diego County.
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